HEADQUARTERS SIXTH SERVICE COMMAND

OFFICE OF THE COMMANDING GENERAL

U. S. POST OFFICE BUILDING

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

Medical Branch

IN REPLY REFER TO:

December 15, 1942

Brigadier General Fred W. Rankin Office of The Surgeon General Services of Supply War Department Washington, D. C.

My dear General:

I have just learned of your appointment as a Brigadier General, Army of the United States, and I wish at this time to extend my congratulations.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Colonel, M.C.